From the holdings of Western Archives, Western University

Headquarters Canadian Contingent,
Bustard Camp,
22nd October, 1914.

Dear General,

I take the liberty of enclosing two letters which explain themselves and hope you will advise me as to the best course for the writer to adopt.

I knew Major Leonard in Canada while I held the appointment of General Staff Officer of the 1st Division, Canadian Militia, and can strongly recommend him for employment as a cavalry officer.

I am now on the General Staff of the Canadian Contingent.

Yours sincerely,

G. Co. Gordon Stall (41 ac. 4.5.)

Major-General A.Altham, C.B.

Headquarters, Southern Command,

Salisbury.